
From: David Turner <dturner@cve.net>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 10, 2020 3:00 PM 
To: Luis Lopez <llopez@coachella.org> 
Cc: Juan Carrillo <jcarrillo@coachella.org> 
Subject: RE: NB Properties Questions 
 
Luis: 
 
NB Coachella would like request a continuance for the March 18th public hearing to the next PC date.  I 
believe you mentioned April 1, 2020.  They are still working through our discussion and options.  I will 
follow up with you, once I know.  Thanks for all of your assistance. 
 
David  
 
Coachella Valley Engineers 
760-360-4200 
dturner@cve.net  
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